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Reference Number: 23/474745 

15 September 2023 

The Director 
Portfolio Committee No. 6 – Transport and the Arts  
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000  

Dear Sir/Madam,  

I am writing to you regarding the ‘NSW Legislative Council’s Portfolio Committee No. 6 – 
Transport and the Arts’ inquiry, into the current and future public transport needs in Western 
Sydney. Please find attached for your consideration, a copy of Council’s submission in response 
to the Committee inquiry terms of reference. 

Please note that the attached submission, whilst prepared by Council officers, is not formally 
endorsed via a resolution of Council.  Due to the timing for release of the Committee’s inquiry 
terms of reference, and Council’s set meeting schedule for 2023, it was not possible to report 
the attached submission to Council prior to the Committee’s due date of 18 September 2023.   

The scope of the Committee’s inquiry is significant for Western Sydney, including the Camden 
local government area, as public transport infrastructure has a key role to play in shaping its 
future as a sustainable and liveable City.  We would welcome the opportunity to speak to 
Council’s submission at the convening of a Committee hearing if this would be of assistance. 

Should you require any further information regarding Council’s submission, please do not 
hesitate to contact myself on  or Council’s Director Planning and Environment, 
Nicole Magurren on  

Yours sincerely, 

Andrew Carfield  
GENERAL MANAGER  
















































